Update on the EAPN Award Applications and proposal for next steps 
TB 05/03/2013

By the closing date which was 15 Feb, we received only one entry for the category of public authorities, 14 entries for the category of NGOs and 1 application from an individual person that does not qualify. 


Of the 14 applications from NGOs, 7 came from organisations in Spain and of the same total number of 14 applications, several came from development cooperation NGOs whose actions are happening outside Europe. When applying the selection criteria, we end up with a very small number of applicants to select from and a big majority from one country. 

The original time table was connected to the fact that we wanted to have the AWARD giving ceremony in Brussels and associated to a meeting of the Executive Committee. Since our June and Autumn Executive Committee meetings are outside Brussels, this meant we were working towards the Executive meeting in mid-March. 

However, given the reality we have checked with the Spanish Network, who have done a great job with disseminating and encouraging people to apply, if they don't mind that we extend the deadline for application until sometime in May and then take the time to prepare a good AWARD Ceremony, inviting the winners in the different categories, printing some posters about each winner and arranging a good event in September, when EAPN is organising the Annual Policy Conference. 
For the success of this first edition of the Award, we need to make sure that the actions recognised do happen in Europe even if they can get inspired from global actions/organisations and that there is enough applicants to select from. Of course all the winning entries should respond to the criteria in the call, i.e. transnational learning from other actors should be integrated, participation of people experiencing poverty should be fostered and some new idea should emerge as a result of this.  

Carlos, the President of the Spanish Network, agrees with our proposal to extend the application process and to have the selection later.

We have also got the confirmation of the Selection Panel to go ahead with such a proposal and do the selection at the end of May. 


What we propose:
 
Based on this update, the Executive Committee should have a discussion about how to ensure that more applications arrive and that there's a better geographic and category spread.  We will relaunch the call for applications following the discussion at the Executive Committee meeting and continue with the selection process in late May. 
